

## **Community Council Monday 30<sup>th</sup> September 2024**

### **Attendance**

Shirley Inglis, Rosie Munro, Pamela Manley, David Rorie, Cllr MacDonald, John Roberts, Chris Clark, Natalie Ross, Hong Jang

### **Apologies**

Cllr McDonald, Cllr Cheape, Cllr Boyd, Itizar Cores, John Davidson, Jan Scott.

**Visitor:** Barrie Smith (Royal British Legion)

### **Royal British Legion**

Barrie Smith said that walkie talkies, speakers and microphones to use for the Remembrance parade were needed. The March will set off 12:15am to the War Memorial at 12:30.

Sound will need to be set up by 11:30am.

Walkie talkies to the Legion by 10:30am.

*Action: Chris Clark to meet Barrie Smith next week to call and sort details. David Rorie lay the wreath on Behalf of the Community Council.*

### **Angus councilors update**

Firstly, apologies from Cllr MacDonald for not attending previously as Business meetings for SNP and lack of childcare.

Cllr Boyd is now not in the administration; Linda Clark is now the provost, and Cllr Cheape is Depute Provost, and SNP is the minority administration.

Cllr MacDonald raised the Barry Downs issues today over how the post will be delivered as the reception is being removed.

Discussion over housing issues in the area.

CC raised issues of submitting voices to Engage Angus platform.

*Action – Chris Clark to put a FB post on trees blocking lights in the local area. Cllr MacDonald to take up the Church Street tree issue.*

*Action – Community Council to watch out for Claire Thomson who will be taking up work with Community Councils, and we can raise issues over Engage Angus platform and use of only 100 words for Community Council & other groups submissions.*

## **Community**

Angus Plans & Budget setting consultations information has been sent out. There is to be a Community Development Conference. VOICE training has started and more is available for groups who want to book a space – contact Hong for more details (10 groups have attended training so far).

A Modern apprentice is available at a cost if the community council needs for taking minutes at meetings.

*Action: David Rorie has booked a space to the Community Development Conference*

## **Finance**

See report sent by email 28/9/24, proposed by CC, and seconded by SI.

Pamela has asked that we become clearer on our application process when applying for money and bring the application to be minuted at meetings.

*Action: DAR to speak to Ken Naylor about Haven donation £1000 that was for Christmas lights Fund. Has this been deposited in general fund?*

## **Planning**

Comments submitted for the Golf Links on 18/9/24.

Nothing heard as yet over the caravan application.

## **Community Development Trust**

No report

## **Community Benefit Fund**

19<sup>th</sup> October – for presentation of cheques to groups that have won funding this round.

*Action - Chris Clark, and Pamela Manley to sort.*

## **Police**

Thanks to police for sending report, see email sent to CC members.

*Action – email [secretary@carnoustiecommunitycouncil.org.uk](mailto:secretary@carnoustiecommunitycouncil.org.uk) if you dont have it.*

## **Citizen of the Year**

Meeting this week for applications. Winner to be decided at next meeting.

*Action - Chris Clark, Rosie Munro, and Shirley Inglis to sort.*

## **Events**

Christmas Lights are progressing and the group are sorting lampposts.

Last beach clean last week – 324 kilos for Angus beach, 25.4 kilos from Carnoustie

Fairy Steps AGM Co-op 7pm – 1/10/24

## **Correspondence**

Money has been awarded from the Golf Links Trust for the Butterfly, and will be awarded on Monday 21<sup>st</sup> October.

*Action – PM to collect monies*

There has been vandalism on the Skatepark, Secretary report and a local artist has volunteered to do some art to cover the area.

A930 Barry Road Roundabout = 26/9/24 notification

73/78A/79C Bus = 26/9/24 notification

*Action – advertise A930 and bus disruption on FB*

## **AOCB**

### **Resilience**

DAR went to a Webinar about Resilience. It was agreed that John Roberts would now represent the CC on a resilience group for Events.

Funding application for 3 generators submitted by Chris Clark for resilience on behalf of CC and events. . Leisure Centre and School are emergency centres. Sandbags at the Kinloch Centre.

*Action – John to report back at future meetings as needed.*

### **Notice boards**

Pamela would like notice boards for the Community Council

*Action – Hong to investigate notice boards and availability – especially beside the leisure centre car park*

*Next meeting 28<sup>th</sup> October.*